
Social distancing

Do not enter facility if you
have a cough or fever

Maintain a minimum 6-foot
distance from next person in
line

Sneeze or cough into your
elbow

Greet each other without
physical contact. (Please no
hand shakes or hugs).

Remember to wash your
hands or use hand sanitizer

 

 

 

 

Protocol

At Milpitas Unified School District, we are committed to
taking the utmost precautions to protect our families and
help slow the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19).
Please abide by these guidelines at our No Cost Grab &
Go Meal Distribution Sites: MUSD Board Room; Milpitas
HS; Spangler Elementary; and Randall Elementary!


